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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, November 7, 2007 at 1:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Conference Room B,


Second floor, Dover, Delaware
MINUTES APPROVED:
12-5-2007
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Arden Bardol, RA, President
Kenneth Freemark, Professional Member

Alvin French, RA, Professional Member

Julia Cronshaw Hopkins, Public Member

C. Terry Jackson, RA, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Andrew Kerber, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Margaret A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist III
Nicole Williams, Administrative Specialist II

ABSENT

Jean McCool, RA, Secretary 

Steven Atchley, RA, Professional Member

Goodwin Cobb, Public Member

OTHERS PRESENT
Aubrey C. Brock, Jr.
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Bardol called the meeting to order at 1:52 p.m.  
 2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the October 3rd, 2007 board meeting. Mr. French made a motion, seconded by Ms. Hopkins to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
3.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Propose to Deny Hearing for Aubrey C. Brock, Jr. 

A Propose to Deny Hearing was conducted by the Board on the application for licensure of 

Mr. Aubrey C. Brock, Jr.  Mr. Brock was not represented by legal counsel and agreed to proceed without legal counsel.  Mr. Brock was sworn in and presented testimony on how he received his experience as a professional architect.  After deliberation, a motion was made by Mr. Jackson, seconded by Mr. Freemark to table the hearing until Mr. Brock could follow with the National Council of Architectural Registration Boards (NCARB) to obtain clarification as to whether or not he will be required by NCARB to retest or the board could propose a change to the rules and regulations to accommodate broadly experienced candidates who do not meet the current education/degree requirements.  The motion was unanimously carried.

Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee (JAC) – Ms. Bardol
Ms. Bardol advised the Board that the JAC meets every two months and the next meeting was scheduled next week.  The topics for discussion will be the issue of incidental practice and separating the practice of engineering/architecture.  Ms. Bardol asked Mr. Kerber for advice on requesting input from the AIA as to their definition of “incidental practice” and delineation between the practice of architecture and engineering overlapping. Ms. Bardol stated that the architects continue to try to have the DAPE accept the NJ Standards as the model for Delaware.
Discussion on Board Administered Training

Mr. Kerber distributed to the Board documentation concerning the board training.  Mr. Kerber stated he would like the Board members to make detailed comments about this document and return it back to him for discussion at the following Board meeting.
Strategic Planning
Future Revision of Rules and Regulations

Ms. Bardol advised the board that Delaware’s rules and regulations need to be reviewed for correlation with the NCARB Model Law.  The Rules and Regulation Sub-Committee needs to make this and ARE Timing a priority item.  Mr. Kerber will work with them on this effort. 
Tracking System for Tallying Complaints

Ms. Bardol stated that one of the strategic initiatives was to develop with investigators a tracking report for all complaints.  The board would like to see the report generated on a quarterly basis.  
Ms. Foreit will work with the investigative unit to have a draft report available for the next meeting.

Ms. Bardol explained that the board should look into developing a training session to present issues to the building inspectors of Sussex, Kent and New Castle Counties.  Currently the DAPE meets with the county inspectors on a quarterly basis to discuss engineering issues.   Mr. Jackson and Mr. Freemark will approach the county inspectors to get feedback concerning this venture.  Issues like how to seal plans, etc. would be discussed with the inspectors.

ARE Timing
The board needs to update the Rules and Regulations to reflect the revised ARE Timing approved at the National Conference in June 2007.  Other changes include updating the Delaware Rules and Regulations related to NCARB’s Model Law regarding time to complete the exam, changing it from 6 years to 5 years.  These items should be handled by the Rules and Regulations Sub Committee at there next meeting.
State Examinations

The board members reviewed the need to have a state examination for all applicants for licensure on the rules, regulations and statute.  The board made a determination at a previous meeting that the exam was not necessary since the current application had applicants attesting that they had read the rules, regulations and statute. 

Review of Direct Application
The board reviewed the application of Lawrence Ashley Spearman for licensure by direct application with a verification of employment.  A motion was made by Mr. French, seconded by Ms. Bardol.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

4.0 New Business

Review of Reciprocity Applications with NCARB Certificate

The board reviewed the applications of Sergio J. Chavarria and Matthew D. Millan for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB Certification.  A motion was made by Ms. Bardol, seconded by Mr. Jackson to approve the applicants for licensure.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

The board reviewed the applications of William M Perry, Daniel E. Jost, William Theordore Brown, Daniel Michael Magno and Ryan Pierce for licensure by reciprocity with NCARB Certification.  A motion was made by Mr. French, seconded by Mr. Jackson to approve the applicants for licensure. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Review of Application by Written Examination

The board reviewed the applications of Heng-Yin Oliver Yu for licensure by reciprocity with written examination in another state.  A motion was made by Mr. Jackson, seconded by Ms. Hopkins  to approve the applicant for licensure.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Status of Complaints
Mr. Freemark was assigned as the contact person complaint 07-05-07. 
5.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)

Mr. French stated that a letter should be sent by the board to the Planning and Zoning Department for the municipality of Dewey Beach. The officials in Dewey Beach are accepting seals by architects from any state when in fact it should only be Delaware Licensed Architects.  A letter will be composed by the board to the municipality of Dewey Beach.
Mr. Freemark stated that the New Castle Planning and Zoning Department is reviewing plans using the 2007 building codes which were not adopted.  Mr. Freemark stated that the 2003 building codes should be used.

Mr. Weyman’s term of service to the board has expired and he is being replaced by Mr. Freemark.  
Ms. Margaret Foreit is newly appointed as the Board Administrator replacing Nicole Williams. 

6.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
7.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on December 5, 2007 at 1:30 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
8.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Bardol made a motion, seconded by Mr. Jackson, to adjourn the meeting at 3:50 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Foreit
Margaret A. Foreit 
Administrative Specialist III






